
City of  Bangor 
Cemetery Committee Meeting Minutes 

June 10, 2024 
Bangor Fire Station 

1.    Call To Order: Meeting called to order at 7:05 PM by 
Chairperson Lynne Farmer. 

2.    Pledge of  Allegiance: Pledge started by William Murphy Jr. 
recited by all present. 

3.    Roll Call: Present: Bob Emmert, Lynne Farmer, Steve Lowder and 
William Murphy Jr. Absent: Fred Hicks and Dillon Rock. 

4.    Approval of  the Agenda: Motion by Jr. Murphy to accept the 
agenda as presented.  Support by Bob Emmert.  Motion Carried. 

5.    Approval of  the May 28, 2024 Minutes: Motion by Bob 
Emmert to accept the minutes with the correction of  Diane Wiacek’s 
spelling of  her last name.  Support by Jr. Murphy.  Motion Carried. 

6.    Old Business:  
        a. Financial Report discussed. Bob would like the total amount 
spent on the cannon project. 

        b. Quotes from Jose Villalobos still needed. 

        c. Other??? None. 

7.    New Business:  
        a. New By-laws for the cemetery committee presented and 
discussed. Changes were added. Committee will also discuss them at the 
next meeting. 



        b. Committee still in need of  a new member to replace David 
Pobuda. 

        c. Copy of  the last milage proposal presented.  Discussion on 
changes needed for the 2027 milage wording. 

        d. Other??? Markers needed for Arlington Hill West Cemetery. 
Project for the next fiscal year. 

8.    Reports and Committees:  
        a. Public Comments: None. 

        b. Sexton and DPW Report: Steve Lowder reported that a tree has 
been taken down and there were 2 water leaks. 

        c. Cemetery Committee Member Comments: 
           Bob Emmert asked Steve what the going rate for asphalt was. 
Steve said $15.00 per square foot. Steve Lowder: No comment.  Jr. 
Murphy : No comment.  Lynne just showed the committee the news 
article in the South Haven Tribune about the cannon rededication. 

9.    Adjourn: Motion by Steve Lowder to adjourn the meeting at 8:16 
PM.  Support by Jr. Murphy.  Motion carried. 

Respectfully submitted by Lynne M. Farmer


